

OSOVCC 18 OCT 2017

Called to order by Steve Beardsley, President, at 18:29

Pete Johnson [Johansen] Name change

Introductions :

- **Erick Cordero** Staff member for **Chuck Kopp**  
Back to Juneau for special session.; issues- payroll tax SB 54 –

HB 216- prioritizes victims over criminals from the “criminal fund” fund switched from helping to victims to costs of incarceration.

Will not support a payroll tax, but will work with governor.

Worked with von Imhof for event on Friday with director of criminal justice office about rights with respect to property.

- **Shareen Crosby** – **Sen von Imhof** Office.

Special session begins on Monday. SB 54 – senate majority wants Anchorage to be on the forums about the issue since Anchorage is hit hard with the crime. Revenue measure – not liked by either of the bodies. Senator feels income tax is not the way to go.

- **John Weddleton**: Anchorage assembly: Proposed \$0.10 per gallon tax on gasoline to offset property taxes. ALSO A PROPOSAL = \$20k reduction on residential to increase to \$50k. The shift would go to commercial property.  
Road project choices – how to prioritize. Weight is to do big highway projects.

- **Suzanne LaFrance**: Anchorage assembly: Budget. Traffic calming and mold in hotels are current issues they’re working on, as well as making riders in a stolen car liable for prosecution of Joy riding. It was effective immediately and resulted in some arrests the next day.

On-site marijuana consumption – comments to control board by 27 October.

Roselynn /Stan – agenda approved.

Minutes: Dave M./ Nancy J. Minutes approved.

No FCC reports

Treasurer report – gained additions.. \$0.06 since last month, not included expenses since last month. PO box and signage meeting time changes.

- Eric Visser: Development on 120<sup>th</sup> – 6 unit development. Condo style – 3 duplexes. One association. Members noted the traffic in the area at school opening and closing times. Also lighting concerns on 120<sup>th</sup> and knocking down NW corner knoll for

better visibility. Permanent fencing on E side, and construction fencing during construction along 120<sup>th</sup>. Comments on the plan due by 20 October

Pete Caruso– community patrol. At least 6 people have committed to begin the Oceanview Community Patrol. Desire to be a part of OCOVCC. Initial goal was to patrol only when crime is being committed [at night] and the idea has expanded to help with times school students are out. They don't advocate helping by jumping out of the vehicle, but to call police. Aaron Pascas from Mtn View patrol notes that car theft is not a high priority. Aaron – yes and ears for the police department. Gas cards used for patrol are needed with receipts to turn back into FCC [Federation of Community Councils.] Each Patrol is hosted by local Council.

All Community Council, but funding is personal with a bit of grant money. Usually volunteers allot to 16 hours per month. \$20 to state for background check to be a patroller. Each person is a volunteer and takes on their own liability. Using signs on cars assists with recognition and safety.

Resolution for Oceanview Community Patrol read by Angela Cabalbal [sp?] 2<sup>nd</sup> by PeteJ. Nancy B – funding source is small and questionable. Angela asks if they can propose a request for funding sponsor, but OSOVCC can choose not to approve. Other options can divest funding of the patrol from the council. And can they ask for /accept individual donations from community and council area businesses and residents? Council officers do not want to be put into jeopardy.

Preliminary adoption of the resolution. Will come up in November for first read, but then vote.

Roselynn move, Carolyn W second. For preliminary resolution.

Traffic calming: resolution. Proposed: Steve B./Carolyn 2<sup>nd</sup>: 14 yay, opposed = 0

Next meeting. Wed 15 November 18:30

Mike F. Motion to adjourn

20:10 Adjourned: